PHILIP B. DAVIS

Attorney at Law

814 Marquette, N.W. Albuquerque, N.M. 87102

505-242-1904 FAX: 505-242-1864

January 7, 1998

Jennie Gainsborough National Prison Project/ACLU 1875 Connecticut Ave., NW, #410 Washington, D.C. 20009

Re: ACLU of New Mexico v. Bd. Of Cty. Comm'nrs of Val. Cty
Cause No. 97-1318 LH/WWD

Dear Jennie:

Please find enclosed a conformed copy of the Final Judgment in the above entitled matter by which the Court approved defendants' decision to close the Valencia County Jail rather than to litigate any further the prison conditions case which we brought.

Lead counsel was Katy Hammel, of Los Lunas, whom I believe you met at the NPP Prison Seminar in October. Primary co-counsel were Peter Cubra and myself.

As always, please call with any questions you may have.

Best wishes to you and everyone at NPP for a happy new year.

Sincerely yours,

Philip B. Davis

PBD:dvv enclosure

ACLU of N.M. v. Bd. of Cty. Comm'nrs of Val. City